
 

10th March 2023 
 
Dear Hadley Parent 
 
NEU STRIKE 
WEDNESDAY, 15TH AND THURSDAY, 16TH MARCH 2023 
 
I hope this email finds you and your family healthy and well. 
 
I am sorry to be writing to you again about teacher strike days that are affecting us 
being open for all children on Wednesday, 15th and Thursday, 16th March 2023  
 
The teacher strikes are happening because of a national dispute between the unions 
and the government over funding for schools and teachers’ pay, and not because of 
any issues here at Hadley.  
 
Unfortunately, we will not be able to have all children in school as we will have less 
teachers in site than we usually do. I want to ensure the children and safe and well 
cared for. 
 
On Wednesday, 15th March, the arrangements for each year group are below: 
 

In School At home 

Primary- finish normal time 
  
Nursery            Reception 
Year 1              Year 2               
Year 3              Year 4               
Year 5     Year 6 

Secondary 
 

Year 8   - 3pm finish 
Year 11 - 2pm finish 
Year 12 - 3pm finish 
Year 13 - 3pm finish 

 
 

Year 7 
Year 9 
Year 10 

 
On Thursday, 16th March, the arrangements for each year group are as below: 
 

In School At home 

Primary – finish normal time 
 
Nursery  Reception 
Year 1          Year 2            
Year 3  Year 4            
Year 5  Year 6 

Secondary 
 

Year 10 - 2pm finish 
Year 11 - 2pm finish 
Year 12 - 3pm finish 
Year 13 - 3pm finish 

 

 
 

Year 7 
Year 8 
Year 9 

 
Breakfast club and after school club will operate as usual for the year groups that are 
in school only. 
 
 



 

On the day the children will be engaged in a mixture of learning activities that are 
engaging, interesting and fun but may be slightly different than the usual day.  
Lunch arrangements remain the same.  The only exception will be for Year 11s 
who will finish slightly earlier at 2pm. 
 
We do have a limited number of additional spaces for children whose year groups 
are not in school and you are worried about your children remaining at home, 
please contact the main reception on 0208 804 6946 or email the Academy Office 
academyoffice@oasishadley.org by 10am on Tuesday, 14th March 2023. 
 
All children who are remaining at home should complete the work in their 
independent learning folder on their iPad. 
 
I understand that this situation may be frustrating for parents, we are doing all we 
can to have children in school however this industrial action is not within our 
control. If there are any changes to the arrangements, I will of course let you know 
as soon as possible. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Zoё Thompson 
Principal 
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